COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.png]



MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY  27th November 2006
QUESTION NO. 5
Question:  Councillor J. Neville
"To ask the Manager to have arranged contact with the owner of *details supplied, with a view to allowing him to purchase the site adjacent to his home. This site is the focus of anti-social activity and due to the presence of a main sewer cannot be built on. Contact has been made with the Developer who has informed me that this is a matter for the Council to deal with. Any such disposal of the land could contain a clause stating that due to the presence of the main sewer no development can take place on the site?” 
Reply:

The site referred to in the question at Maplewood Avenue is part of a larger site which was sold by the Council to Maplewood Developments Ltd in 2003 and was subsequently developed as a small infill housing scheme. The vacant site is affected by major services and the Council had retained a wayleave over the area as part of the disposal of the lands which would prevent any development within the wayleave area. Any subsequent purchaser of the land would be bound by the terms of the wayleave. This matter has been referred to Environmental Services Department  to establish if they are agreeable to the site being incorporated into the garden of a private dwelling. The houseowner will be informed of the outcome in due course. 
